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19 March 2020 

 

 

REF: Bougainville Referendum Support Project: Provisional Financial report 01/01/2018-
31/12/2019 
 
Dear Board members, 
 

Thank you for your contributions to the Bougainville Referendum Support Project. Pursuant 
to the agreement reached in the Project Board meeting on 18th February, find enclosed the following 
documents: 

1. Minutes of the Project Board meeting held on 18th February 2020. 

2. Work-Plan for the project up to 31 March 2020 as agreed in the Project Board meeting. 

3.  The Provisional Financial report for the project for the period 01/01/2018 to 31/12/2019. 
Please note that the certified final financial report will be submitted by our Office of 
Resources & Management in New York to your respective Permanent Missions. 

I also wish to inform you that a project audit is scheduled this month. The audit covers 
financial support provided by the project to the Bougainville Referendum Commission and the PNG 
Electoral Commission in 2019 for the following:  

1. Operational costs and office rental for the BRC main office. 

2. Costs of the warehouse for the printing press. 

3. Rent payments for three BRC regional offices. 

4. Salaries and related costs for the Chief Referendum Officer.  

5. Payments for temporary workers to support development of the voter roll. 

6. Costs for the Chairman of the BRC. 

 
The final audit report should be made available to you by early May.  
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                Yours Sincerely,  

 
 

Dirk Wagener 
Resident Representative 
UNDP Papua New Guinea 

 
 
 

To: 
Australian High Commission, Port Moresby 
Embassy of Japan, Port Moresby  
New Zealand High Commission, Port Moresby 
United Kingdom High Commission, Port Moresby 
Autonomous Bougainville Government 
 
Copy: 
PNG Electoral Commission 
Bougainville Referendum Commission 
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29th February 2020 
 
 
REF: Bougainville Referendum Support Project 
           Minutes of Board Meeting, 18th February 2020 
 
Dear Board members, 
 

Thank you for attending the board meeting held on 18 February, below are minutes of 
meeting. 
 

Minutes of Board Meeting,  18th February 2020 
Venue: UNDP Port Moresby and UNDP Buka 
 
In attendance: 
Tracy Vienings, UNDP (in the Chair) 
Thomas Raivet, Acting Chief Secretary, ABG (via telecon) 
Desmond Tsinai, Acting CRO, BRC 
Nicole Smith, Australian High Commission 
Hiroki Fukumoto, Embassy of Japan 
Alicia Kotsapas, New Zealand High Commission 
Simon Burton,  UK High Commission 
Momenat Al-Khateeb, UNDP 
Steven Liston, UNDP 
Nia Poposan, UNDP 
Kate Sullivan, UNDP  

 

Minutes: 

1. Provisional Financial Statement of the Project 

a. UNDP shared the Provisional Financial Statement of the Project, see Annex 1.  A final 
report will be shared once the project closure is finalised. 

 

2. End of Project report 

a. UNDP advised that the Narrative Report for the project is being prepared and will be 
circulated in due course.   

b. UNDP informed the meeting that the final report for the contribution from Japan will 
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ready by end of May/early June.   

c. UNDP advised that it has prepared the assets list and a handover ceremony will be 
held in Buka in early March. Representatives from both governments will be invited. 

 

3. Asset Register  

The Board received the report of assets returned to UNDP from BRC. The Board noted that 
some assets are still being used by BRC as part of its winding up phase. It was noted that 13 
laptops are missing and that the BRC office in Buka is still working to locate them. This was 
confirmed by the Acting CRO present.   

 

Comments from Australia:  

a. DFAT noted and appreciated the revised list of assets circulated by UNDP, in particular; 
assets to the ABG to support their operations and capacity in the post referendum 
period, e.g. transfer of the boat to the Disaster Coordination Office.  
 

b. Australia requested communication about the hand-over of assets. UNDP stated that 
this is planned for early March and will advise the Board members. 

 
Comments from UNDP 
a. Printer - Tracy informed the meeting that the printer will be maintained for 2 years and 

ABG has been informed that it will take responsibility for its operations and 
maintenance thereafter. 

 
b. VSAT– UNDP will make further enquiries to see if a buyer can be found. All proceeds will 

return to the Project budget. 

 

4. Proposed asset transfer  
 

a. The Board discussed the updated list of assets for disposal circulated on 18 
December following the request from the Chief Secretary. It was agreed that the 
assets should be transferred as proposed to ABG and the OBEC. 

 
5. AOB 

 
a. Extension of project to 31 March 2020 

To allow for transfer and disposal of assets,  UNDP sought an extension of the 
project to 31st March 2020 together with its 2020 workplan. Board Members present 
agreed for this extension. 

 
  

                Yours Sincerely,  
 

 
Dirk Wagener 

Resident Representative 
UNDP Papua New Guinea 
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BRSP financial update 
14/02/ 2020  
 
NB: all UNDP financial information is provisional until accounts are closed.  
 
Contributions 
 

2018  USD 

Japan  891,360

New Zealand   990,000

Australia (first tranche)  355,655

2018 subtotal  2,237,015

   

2019  USD 

Australia (second tranche)  351,446 

UN DPPA  226,846.50 

Australia  831,586 

Australia  1,212,162 

New Zealand   1,098,831 

New Zealand  80,000

United Kingdom  114,713

Ireland  270,815

Germany  547,865

2019 subtotal  4,734,264.50

   

PROJECT TOTAL  6,971,279.50

 
 



 
 
Provisional∞ Expenditure 2018/2019 
 
 
 
∞All UNDP financial information is provisional and will be subject to final upon the closure of the General Ledger. 

 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 



 
 
Contributions per each Donor: 
 

Donor   2018  2019  TOTAL 
Expenditures 
2018/2019 

2019 
commitment 

2020 Balance  

Japan 
               
891,360.00     

               
891,360.00           

New Zealand  
               
990,000.00  

            
1,178,831.00  

            
2,168,831.00           

Australia 
               
355,655.00  

            
2,395,194.00  

            
2,750,849.00           

United Kingdom    
               
114,713.00  

               
114,713.00           

Ireland    
               
270,815.00  

               
270,815.00           

Germany    
               
547,865.00  

               
547,865.00           

UN DPPA    
               
226,846.50  

               
226,846.50           

                    

  
            
2,237,015.00  

            
4,734,264.50  

            
6,971,279.50  

            
6,266,809.00  

                 
42,059.72  

               
662,410.78  

 




